SALFORD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular Business Meeting November 1, 2017

Chairman Barb Lynch called the meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 7:30 PM with a Pledge of Allegiance. Present were:

Barb Lynch, Chairman John Baker, Vice Chairman Jim Styer, Supervisor Karen Landis, Secretary Doug Hedrick, Road Superintendent Wayne Mensinger, Zoning Officer Stephen Imms, Jr. Solicitor

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Frank Jarrett advised the December 26th Park Board meeting will be cancelled.

APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 18TH MINUTES - Motion 17-146 by Baker, second by Styer - motion carried 3 - 0.

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE INVOICES & INTER-FUND TRANSFERS - Motion 17-148 by Styer, second by Lynch - motion carried 3 - 0.

OLD BUSINESS:

- A. FIRE ARM DISCHARGE Solicitor Steve Imms explained the legal standpoint of PA state regulations on municipalities governing fire arm discharge. Discussion held on enforcement and regulating in VCR district versus township wide.

 Motion 17-147 by Lynch, second by Baker authorizing Solicitor to draft a Fire Arm Discharge Ordinance for review/consideration at November 15th meeting. Motion carried 3 0.
- **B. REVIEW PRELIMINARY 2018 BUDGET(s)** Barb Lynch requested BOS meet in Executive Session on November 15th to discuss areas of concern such as extreme increases/decreases in budget. Road projects and increases were discussed.
- **C. POLE BARN** Doug Hedrick reported on verbal quotes received to replace posts in pole barn.

NEW BUSINESS: NONE.

Public Comment:

Bette Bleam questioned the proposed fire arm discharge and area of enforcement.

Frank Jarrett commented on arborist injection for spotted lantern fly.

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, <u>Motion 17-149</u> by Styer, second by Baker adjourned the meeting at 8:45 PM. Motion carried 3-0.

APPROVED: NOVEMBER 15, 2017

MOTION: 17-150 BY: STYER SECOND BY: BAKER VOTE: 3-0

(TOWNSHIP SEAL)